
Greene County Commission 
 
Daily Briefing Minutes 
 
THURSDAY, July 21, 2016 
9:00 AM 
County Commission Conference Room 
933 N. Robberson 
 
Attendees: Commissioners Cirtin, Bengsch and Bentley; Chris Coulter, Jennifer 
McClure, Jeff Scott, Kevin Barnes and Marilyn Elsass. 
 
Items for Consideration and Action by the Commission 
 
1. Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of Springfield for Maintenance of Storm 

Sirens 

 Commissioner Bengsch moved to accept the Intergovernmental Agreement with 
the City of Springfield for Maintenance of Storm Sirens.  Commissioner Bentley 
seconded.  The motion was unanimously passed. 

  
Informational Items 
 
1. Resource Management—Kevin Barnes 

 Kevin gave an update on code enforcement: The department has 14 cases 
submitted to the Greene County counsel and the cases are in the process of 
being resolved or taking legal action. 

 Kevin reported the software transition from the old to the new system is going 
well and is making the inspection process much easier.  The inspector has 
visited all properties in the department backlog and has brought the inspections 
up to date. 

 The department is seeing new subdivisions and growth even though they aren’t 
seeing very many new plats at this time. 

 Cox Tower Update: There are delays in working on the seventh floor since the 
offices have not yet been vacated.  There is a question as to whether the July 
target date will be met.   

 Judicial Courthouse Update:  Building staff have been complimentary of the 
construction that has taken place.  The contractor has been very sensitive to the 
needs of staff and has tried to create as little disturbance as possible regarding 
noise and disruption. 

 There was a discussion of several county properties with regard to clean up. 

 Chris Coulter reported on building security issues and they are working to get 
those resolved. 

 
2. Jennifer McClure 

 Jennifer reminded the Commission of the Law Enforcement press conference 
today in the Sheriff’s office at 1:30 p.m. 

 Jennifer has been working on the per diem graphic with respect to the jail 
population and cost. 

 There was a discussion of media correspondence received and the content of a 
possible response. 



3. Other Items 
Chris Coulter: 

 There was a discussion of a legal opinion regarding state statute for the county 
equalization board.  Chris will contact county counsel with regard to council’s 
findings. 

 Update on correspondence regarding the Community Needs meeting. 

 Chris reminded the Commission of the legislative priorities to be reviewed to 
bring before the legislators. 

 There was a brief discussion of the April election. 
 

 
 
 


